
Minutes of the Buffalo Community Development Committee, July 16, 2024, at 6:00 
pm.  Present were R. Teel-Vanderpool, T. Adams, A. Gadzik and S. Rodriguez. 
 
Meeting called to order by R. Teel-Vanderpool at 6:02 pm. 
 
CD Budget Report - Nothing to discuss on this issue. 
 
YMCA Summer Kid's Camp - The next camp dates are July 22-26, 2024, which there are 
currently 8 children signed up.  Committee members will be present for the morning and 
afternoon bus drop off at the park. 
 
Movies in the Park - Per Tanna's E-mail, everything is taken care of for the movie in the 
park and the concession stand, for this Friday, July 19, 2024.   
 
Comprehensive Plan - Nothing more is required for this issue.  There is an E-mail that was 
sent out to all the Steering Group committee members on the latest status. 
 
Front Street Project - The council had approved for the project to be sent to the DOT for 
their approval. 
 
Tax Abatement - There is a phone call schedule for July 24, 2024, at 4:00 pm, to discuss 
this issue. 
 
Beach Improvements - Nothing new to discuss on this issue. 
 
Boat Slips - Nothing new to discuss on this issue.  Mayor Rodriguez is still working on the 
change of the crossings. 
 
Grants - Discussed trying to apply on grants and to see if there are other grants that can 
be applied on for the Front Street project. 
 
Future Plans/Goals - T. Adams mentioned trying to find a developer to build new 
houses/apartments/condos so our city can grow.  Also, there was discussion on trying to 
have a childcare business in town, as many folks are always looking for 
childcare.  Discussed future fund-raising events in the upcoming fall/winter. 
 
Next meeting date - Scheduled for July 24, 2024, at 4:00 pm. 
 
Adjourn - Motion by R. Teel-Vanderpool to adjourn, seconded by T. Adams.  Motion 
carried unanimously. 
 
 


